
From: Robert Quinn
Sent: 1/25/2015 2:15:28 AM
To: robertquinn@earthlink.net
Cc: 
Subject: Fw: Final Email from the Terry Lakin Action Fund - An Important Case 
Needs Your Support Now

 
----- Original Message -----
From: Robert Quinn <mailto:robertquinn@earthlink.net> 
Subject: Fw: Final Email from the Terry Lakin Action Fund - An Important Case 
Needs Your Support Now
 

 
 
 

Dear Tracy,
My name is Bob Quinn.;e-mail:robertquinn@earthlink.net
 
You are on my e-mail list and receive copies of each letter I write re Obama's
ineligibility to act as our President.Due to my advanced age (82) and 
diabetes,etc.,I
normally do not on-forward incoming e-mails since I only have about 2-3 hours 
daily to be
on my computer.I've been writing for 6 years about the eligibility issue and am 
sending
the below e-mail to all on my e-mail list with the fervent hope that many will send 
funds
to you in your fight for the same cause.I also know Terry Lakin, who receives my 
letters.
 
I trust that the above e-mail address (tracysplace2002@verizon.net 
<mailto:tracysplace2002@verizon.net>)  is proper for your
address. Wishing you the best,I remain....robert quinn
 
 
----- Original Message -----
From: Charles <mailto:cfkerchner@kerchner.com>
To: undisclosed-recipients
Sent: Tuesday, January 20, 2015 1:22 PM
Subject: Fwd: Final Email from the Terry Lakin Action Fund - An Important Case 
Needs Your Support Now



Final Email from the Terry Lakin Action Fund: 
An Important Case Needs Your Support Now

 

January 20, 2015

 

Thank you to the many who have followed Terry's story. Terry and his family 
have relocated and they are rebuilding their life day-by-day. However, be 
assured, Terry has not wavered in his commitment to the bold action he 
took in defense of our Constitution. He is so appreciative of the many who 
have continued to aggressively pursue the issue of Constitutional eligibility.

 

We now have a case from Maryland with some merit. Tracy Fair has worked 
systematically and diligently to prepare a case that she may take all the 
way to the Supreme Court. It may seem hopeless. However, as long as some 
court is willing to listen, as long as someone is willing to work, as long as we 
have the freedom to pursue justice, we must keep trying.

 

Please review Tracy's hard work. She has systematically built her case.
<http://www.unslaveamerica.com/myobamaeligibilitycase>

 

And she has found a way to move this case forward for less than $3000. 
Not hundreds of thousands, but just $2200. Follow this link to help her:
<http://www.gofundme.com/USAEligibilityFund>

 

There are more than 4000 people on Terry's list. We are asking every one of 
you to make a generous donation to Tracy's work. We've spoken with her and 
she is exactly like so many others. Modest, hardworking, and diligent. Much like 
Charles Kerchner, Miki Booth, Terry Lakin, Mike Zullo, myself, and many others, 
she has extended herself and her resources to the limits.

 

Tracy needs our help. Please consider making a contribution right now.
<http://www.gofundme.com/USAEligibilityFund>


